Dayton Wingmasters

# TALESPINS

Issue 1 January 2010 Vol. 30

Joe Saylor: Editor You can contact me at 937-233-4909 or Jsaylor2@who.rr.com address

# 2010 Club Officers

- President Paul Stimmel
- V. President Romey Schwieterman
- Treasurer Bob Bush
- Newsletter Editor Joe Saylor
- Secretary Jack Thompson
- Safety Officer- Don Kuhns

Club dues for 2010 are now due. The annual dues are still \$ 15.00. When paying your dues, be sure we have your correct address, phone number, AMA number and email address. This way we can get a good club roster out to every member sometime in March.

## Freeze Fly

If you are the adventurous type, this event is for you. Snow, frigid temperatures, freezing rain, heavy winds and even spring like sunny skies are all part of this Wingmaster first event of the year. Bring your 2010 AMA card and aircraft for a good time of flyin and food. See you at the field January 1st 2010.

### ModelRama 2010

ModelRama is scheduled for Saturday, February 13, 2010 at the Montgomery County Fairgrounds. This is our biggest fund raiser of the year. Make plans to offer your services and attend this event. Again this year the Wingmasters will be setting up and removing tables and chairs. This will save us a great deal of money but will require more volunteers. **Please contact Jack Thompson to offer your services.** 

Wingmasters Christmas Dinner was held at TJ Chumps on Dec  $12^{\text{th}}$  . There was about 25 people attending and all had a good time.

### WINGMASTER MEETING MINUTES 12/5/2009 7:30 PM to 8:25 PM

President: Paul Stimmel Vice-President: Carl Witwer Secretary: Jack Thompson Newsletter Editor: Gary Moorman

First indoor meeting at the Mont Co. Fairgrounds tonight

Attendance: 29 Wingmasters on hand

Visitors: Pat McGrew New Members: none tonight

Treasurer's Report: approximately \$6,854 checking balance

Field Report:

\*Bob Bush says the City is still researching us bringing electricity to our Field area.

A few members are going to research on the feasibility (existing wiring, etc) while the city is investigating further.

### New and Old Business:

\*The 2010 MODEL-RAMA volunteer sign-up was discussed.

\*MONTHLY CLUB MEETINGS.. it was decided that the cold weather meetings would continue to be at the Fairgrounds

\*Heli Fun Fly: Santiago reported on the Heli fun fly and the success that it was for the club. He is also requesting a couple volunteers for pre-work on getting more prizes to make it an even bigger event in 2010. Contact Santiago if you would like to help make the 2010 Heli Fun Fly even better than ever!

\*Since this is my first time being newsletter editor... please be patient with me as I get better at it!

\*Fisher Name Drawing: \$25 RC Hobby gift certificate won *again* by Joe Saylor!!

\*Fisher 50/50 Number Drawing: \$38 won *again* by Clay Harmsworth!! (bought *I* ticket)

Show n Tell. Clay Harnsworth brought the wing to his new project an 11ft wingspan Taube!

The next meting will be held 1/8/2010 at THE FAIRGROUNDS
BE SEEIN' YOU ALL THERE

# **In January and February**

Jan 1 – Friday Noon Freeze Fly – At the field... coffee and hot chocolate provided!

Jan 3 – Celina Swap Meet

Jan 7 - Club Meeting

Feb 13<sup>th</sup> – Modelrama at the Fairgrounds